Mark Rizk BA (Hons), MSc
Head of Service

18" February 2019

Mr Shaun DOYLE Direct Line: 01283 508310

The Navigation Direct Fax:

120 Horninglow Road Reply to: Helen FARMAN-McKENNA
Horninglow Our Ref: PA0878

BURTON UPON TRENT DE14 2PT Your Ref:

(Please quote this reference on all correspondence with us)

Dear Mr Doyle
LICENSING ACT 2003 - PERSONAL LICENCE — DECLARATION OF CONVICTIONS

We refer to the above matter and it has come to light following a recent article in the
local newspaper, The Burton Mail on the 17" January 2019 that you have been
convicted of an offence of Battery. You have also failed to notify this Authority, East
Staffordshire Borough Council, of this as well as a change of address contrary to your
Personal Licence conditions.

The Authority has considered this matter in light of you being the holder of a Personal
Licence and as such hereby serves you with Notice that the Licensing Authority is
considering revoking your Personal Licence under Section 124 of the Licensing Act
2003.

You should note that a Personal Licence may be revoked if the Personal Licence
Holder has, at any time before or after the grant of the Licence been:-

(a) convicted of any relevant offence

The Licensing Authority therefore has the power to revoke your Personal Licence under
Section 124 of the Licensing Act 2003 as a consequence of the assault conviction. This
is because since the grant of your Licence you have been convicted of an offence
which is identified as a ‘Relevant Offence’ under Schedule 4 of the Licensing Act 2003.



As the Authority is considering revoking your Personal Licence, the Authority must give
you as the Licence Holder notice of this. This Notice therefore invites you to make
representations about the Conviction, any decision of a Court in relation to the Licence,
or any decision by an appellate Court if you have appealed the decision. You may also
decide to include any other information, for example, about your personal
circumstances in the representations made. You have 28 days to make your
representations, beginning on the day that this Notice is issued. The Licensing Authority
does not need to hold a Hearing to consider the representations. Before deciding what
action to take, the Licensing Authority must consider any representations made by you,
any decisions made by the Court or appellate Court in respect of your Personal Licence
of which the Authority is aware of, and any other information which the Licensing
Authority considers relevant.”

Last date for any representations to be made by you will be Monday 18" March 2019.

Please do not hesitate to contact me on 01283 508310 if you have any queries or wish
to discuss the matter further.

Yours sincerely

Helen FARMAN-McKENNA
Licensing Officer

helen.mckenna@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk

CC Mr DOYLE - c/o The Anchor Inn, 5 New Street, BURTON, DE14 3QN
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CC Mr DOYLE - The Navigation, 120 Horninglow Road, BURTON, DE14 2PT



